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Rochester Day Makers Kiwanis Club           
Tuesdays 9:00 A.M. at Senior Center 

Use Senior Center Parking Lot 
See Day Makers on the web at:  http://www.kiwanisrochester.org   

See MN-DAK District Site at :  http://www.mndak-kiwanis.org 
Newsletter for May 2008 

Minnekotan for this month is available at: 
http://www.mndak-kiwanis.org/newsletter.php   

A P R I L  S H O W E R S 

 
B R I N G  M A Y  FLOWERS 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICERS  
President Phyllis Jacobs 
Imm. Past Pres. Richard Hall 
Pres. Elect Marie Alexander 
1st Vice Pres. LeRoy Larson 
2nd Vice Pres. Joanne Markee 
Secretary/Treasurer Dick Lundberg 

 

DIRECTORS  (3 yr  terms) 
Frank Nichols                  2008 
Jim Morton      2009 
Ken Reding             2009 
Jerry Steinke      2010 
Judy Lien      2010 

CHAIRS  &  Meeting Dates 
Membership LeRoy Larson 1st  Thursday 9am 
Program Marie Alexander 3rd  Tuesday 
Youth Services Steinke/Wade 1st  Tuesday 
Community Services                    Joanne Markee 3rd Tuesday 
Human & Spiritual Values           Dallas Glaser 2nd Tuesday 
Young Children Priority One       Larry Scilley 4th  Tuesday 
Operations Richard Hall 1st  Tuesday 
Public Relations                   Herb Erickson  

Historian:   Bruce Keller                    Pres. Advisor:       Ella VanLaningham 
Interclub:    Larry Krob                      Web/Newsletter:   Dick Odell  
Asst Sec./Treas: Jack Looft                Regional Rep:       Zanti Squillace 

Program Schedule :  
 
May 06  Olmsted County Transportation, Mike 
Sheehan 
 
May 13  IRS,  Warren Wong  
  
May 20  Pork Industry, Steven Resler 
 
May 27  Civic Theatre, Gregory Stabrou 
  

Presidents’ Corner:  
 
The annual Chili Feed was a success again this year and 
netted $ 2844.89 for the Senior Center. This was slightly 
up from last year and the number of people enjoying the 
chili was also slightly up. Thanks go to Jerry Kratz and 
Judy Lien for handling the ticket sales for us and Lon 
Amundson of the Sunrisers for his job as overall chair this 
year.Thanks also to the Daymakers that worked on the day 
of the event. 
 
Stewartville Kiwanis again organized the Feeding the 
Children International project on April 5. This was the 
Kiwanis One event this year and we had about 25 from our 
club that helped fill, weigh, seal, and load 13,504 bags of 
food that when reconstituted will provide 81,024 meals for 
those receiving it at the destination. Donations of money 
received help with expenses other than shipping. All the 
work is done by volunteers. Thank you to all that helped!! 
 
We earned the Distinguished Club Award this year and 
Chuck Jacobson did the honors of presenting it at the 
meeting on April 22. Five clubs in Region 7 received the 
award this year.  In Rochester the Daymakers and Sunrisers 
were honored. This is earned by all the members' work 
over the year's time.   Congratulations on earning this 
again!!                                                                        
 

 (continued on page 2) à                  
  

  

Web Stuff: 
Learn to type faster….Addictive computer game….. 
http://cognitivelabs.com/word_shoot.htm 
 
Mindless time killer… 
http://www.therightfoot.net/mystuff/whatever/swf/bub
blewrap.swf.  

May Birthdays  
 
4       Dick Odell  24     Ken Plummer 
5       George Heyne 27     Don Birka 
8       Merlyn Jeche 27     Gene Kivi 
13     Bill Schneider 28     Jerry Steinke 
16     Roger Field 
  

May Anniversaries 
 
7       Merle & Jean Dunn    
12     Herb & Jerine Erickson 
26     Hollis & Pat Feeser 
28     Don & Sally Wendt 
31     Dick & Doreen Severson 
 

Dates to Remember: 
  
May 20  Citywide Book Collection at Edison School 
for Read Around the World program pre-school thru 
5th grade books all day 
 
June 21-29   Rochesterfest - our club will sell buttons 
June 25         Parent-Child Fair,   4:30- 8pm 
June 26-29    Kiwanis Int'l Convention,  Orlando, FL 
August 8-10  District Convention in Morehead, MN 
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President Corner: (continued) 
 
We will be represented at the International Convention in 
Orlando this year by Jack and Judy Zierdt. The convention 
is June 26-29. 
 
We will be inducting two new members into our club soon. 
Welcome to Diane Toogood and Eric Skuldt. 
 

Phyllis 
 

 
YCPO - Family Fun Night will be held on April 29th.  We 
will not have to haul tables and chairs this year, but will be 
asked to set them up.   

 
Youth Services - We have two scholarship applications to 
date.  There was confusion at Century High School 
between Kiwanis Education Foundation scholarships and 
local Kiwanis Club scholarships.  There will be extra time 
allowed.  Five Century Key Club members will attend the 
spring rally in Willmar.        
  

Richard Lundberg,  Treasurer 
 

Web Humor:        Ever wonder why…. 
 
Why do you have to "put your two cents in"... But it's only 
a "penny for your thoughts"? Where's that extra penny 
going to? 
 
Why does a round pizza come in a square box? 
 
What disease did cured ham actually have? 
 
How is it that we put man on the moon before we figured 
out it would be a good idea to put wheels on luggage? 
 
Why is it that people say they "slept like a baby" when 
babies wake up like every two hours? 
 
If a deaf person has to go to court, is it still called a 
hearing? 
 
Why are you IN a movie, but you're ON TV? 
 
Why do people pay to go up tall buildings and then put 
money in binoculars to look at things on the ground? 
 
Why do doctors leave the room while  you change?           
They're going to see you naked anyway. 
 
Why is "bra" singular and "panties" plural?  
 

Secretary/Treasurers Report  - April’08 
   
Bank Balance 3/31/08: $ 12,616.29 
Administrative Account:  $ 11,181.11 
Service Account:  $          5.58 
Hockey/YCPO:  $   1,349.60 
Bike Repair:   $        80.00  
 
Day Makers on leave: Ron King, Sara King 
 
March Service Hour Statistics : 1,180 hours by 55 
members, 68% Participation. 
 
We still have not found a solution to our storage 
problem.  Phyllis will investigate the possibility of the 
Bingo location operated by the Senior Center.   
 
The board discussed whether or not to pay speakers, or 
pay their travel expenses, if requested.  We currently do 
not budget for this.  The general feeling of the board was 
to not start this practice, which would set a precedence.  
No action was taken.   
 
President Phyllis Jacobs has appointed a nominating 
committee of Pat Horlocker, Hollis Feeser, and Dick 
Hall to select nominees for two offices that require 
replacements on September 30th.  
 
No members have expressed interest in attending the 
International Convention in Orlando. 
 
Region 7 Lt. Governor Candidates are being recruited.  
Any club past president will qualify.  
 
The Kiwanis International Children’s Fund “Skip a 
Meal” fundraiser will occur in April. 
 
Committee Reports:  
Membership - Two new members are likely very soon. 

 
Program - Programs are scheduled through second week 
in May.  Our annual picnic and club birthday party will 
be combined this year.  It is scheduled for July 29th at 
Quarry Hill Park. 
   
Operations - We are losing our Wendy’s and 
Applebee’s Fundraisers.  It was suggested the committee 
check out the Outback Steakhouse.    

 
Human & Spiritual Values - The third quarter 
invocation sign-up will be distributed soon.  A “circle of 
three” reminder will be put in the newsletter.   
 

            Continued in next column à 
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Sterno was put on the cinder block and lit for a quick 
marshmallow roast. The block was then broken with a 
sledge hammer while it still rested on Ben’s stomach. The 
main point explained to the audience is that as long as you 
have many nails supporting the person, the force on any 
one nail is pretty small, and Ben’s skin is therefore not 
broken. 
 


